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 In the Fall of l982, inflammatory anti-Hungarian fliers written in 
Rumanian appeared in the Szekely region [Southeastern portion of Transylvania, 
heavily populated by a subgroup of ethnic Hungarians, the Szekelys].  During 
November, the police detained 3 persons of Rumanian nationality who admitted 
to having prepared the fliers.  After making their statements, all three were 
allowed to go free.  [The existence of the defamatory fliers, independently 
reported by other sources, was confirmed by two actual samples received by the 
Committee for Human Rights in Rumania and reproduced in this Appendix, at page 
A-7.] 
 
 Parallel to the investigation into the anti-Hungarian fliers case, on 
November 23rd the authorities took Erno Borbely, history teacher, and his 
fiancee Katalin Biro, architect, into custody.  The charges against them were 
that they had smuggled the texts of the anti-Hungarian fliers out of the 
country;  that in several places -- as, for example, at the editorial offices 
of the journal Igaz Szo [True Word] in Marosvasarhely (Tirgu Mures) -- they 
had expressed indignation at the official reaction to the fliers as one 
bordering on solidarity with the authors of the fliers, with the authorities 
themselves nearly involved in the hostile provocations;  and that the two had 
expressed their belief that the fliers had been prepared with the active 
participation of the Rumanian state security apparatus. 
 
 In March l983, Laszlo Buzas, draftsman, who belonged to the Borbély-Biro 
circle of friends, was taken into custody on similar charges.  In June l983, 
expedited procedures were employed to convict all three of them.  Erno Borbely 
and Laszlo Buzas were each sentenced to 6 years imprisonment, while Katalin 
Biro also received a 6 year suspended sentence.  She, on the other hand, has 
not been seen since; she has been replaced at her place of employment, and her 
food ration coupons are no longer being forwarded to her family.  For these 
reasons, certain Hungarian sources in Transylvania are treating the news 
concerning the fate of Katalin Biro with caution, saying that the information 
reported above was fabricated and disseminated by Rumanian state security in 
order to cover up a truth of far more serious proportions. 
                                                                           




